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Congratulations to Assistant Director of Postal Services, Lavone Broxton, for receiving Certifications in Profes-
sional Development Management and Incoming Mail & Delivery Distribution Management at the October 2017 
MAILCOM Annual Fall Conference in Las Vegas, NV.  

Congratulations to Bruce Curtis, a Repairer in the Facilities Maintenance and Engineering department, who 
received a Diploma in recognition of satisfactory completion of a prescribed course in Professional Locksmith-
ing from the Foley Belsaw Institute in October 2017. 

Congratulations to Yazmin Roman Gonzalez and Justo Molero,  Senior Building Maintenance Workers in the 
Housekeeping Services Blank Unit, who were honored by the Division of Student Development & Campus Life 
(SDCL) with Red Ribbon Awards in September 2017.   The SDCL Red Ribbon Awards were created to recog-
nize and reward individual staff members for outstanding performance, special accomplishments and overall 
contribution to the University community. 

Congratulations to Stephen Ruggiero, Director of Grounds & Landscape Services. In March 2017, he received 
Certification upon completion of the Public Works Manager Program at Rutgers University. 

Senior Building Maintenance Workers Yazmin Roman Gonzalez (left) and Justo 

Molero (right) receive “Appreciation for All You Do” awards from Dr. Karen L. Pen-

nington, Vice President for Student Development and Campus Life. (SDCL) at the annu-

al SDCL Red Ribbon Awards ceremony on September 15, 2017.   

On April 29, 2017, Director of Architecture Services, Frank Cunha (above) presented a 

workshop on “Higher Standards for Higher Education” at the AIA Conference on Archi-

tecture in Orlando, Florida. Working in conjunction with Montclair State colleague Rob-

ert Taylor, Ph.D and Jason Kliwinski of the Green Building Center of NJ, presentation 

objectives included planning and implementation of more efficient facility renovations, 

sustainability integration into the construction process, creating linkages between the 

physical environment and educational programs, and implementing measures to in-

crease safety, resiliency and sustainability. Mr. Cunha proudly represented Montclair 

State  and University Facilities throughout his travels during the three-day conference. 


